From: Technology Manager

Sent: Saturday, February 04, 2017 12:23 AM
To: Joe Messina G
Cc: Hart Staff

Subject: Fwd: Sean Weber

Joe,
| noticed that you entered Kathy's email address wrong in your original email, so | have forwarded it as part
of this reply and CCed her.

This is the sequence of events regarding Sean Weber to the best of my recollection.

On December 16, 2015, Sean met with Josh McDonald, Assistant Principal, at Valencia High School. The topic of the meeting was
what Sean's company, the Sedan Group, could do to help the District update and modernize our communication platforms to be better
prepared for emergencies. Josh then brought in Kathy Hunter as Sean was wanting to offer a district wide solution and was really
outside of his purview.

On January 25, 2016, Sean met with Josh McDonald, Kathy Hunter, and Sonia Pishevar at the District Office. Realizing that the
solutions Sean was offering was something that would need to involve Technology and Maintenance, Kathy worked to gather
information Sean requested to prepare a proposal and setup a subsequent meeting. There were a few delays in scheduling the next
meeting based on time needed for information collection and conflicting schedules.

On June 21, 2016, Sean met with Josh McDonald, Kathy Hunter, | believe Jack Kapp from Maintenance, and myself at the District
Office. Sean discussed ideas he had for updates to existing paging and telecommunications systems including a VoIP solution
district wide. We discussed our current environment and answered his questions. My recollection from the end of the meeting was
that Sean was going to finalize his proposal and schedule a follow up meeting to present it to the District. | have not heard from Sean
since. Based on your email | thought maybe | missed an email from him that went to Spam. | just searched our entire email system
and could not find any email from Sean's email address to anyone in the District since June of 2016 (before our last meeting).

| considered this a cold call sales pitch (something we did not initiate) and did not think to follow up with Sean.
| do not remember any discussion regarding the District needing guidance from the City for active shooter situations, so | am not sure

what he is referring to in his interview on KHTS.
About 2:45 in the interview video here: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bYDUV8AGpOI

| hope that helps and | am happy to discuss this with you further on Monday if you like. Let me know if you have any other
questions.

Technology Services
William S. Hart Union High School District

-- Forwarded message -
From: Joe Messina | N
Date: Fri, Feb 3, 2017 at 10:59 PM

Subject: Sean Weber

To: District Staff

Im in an interesting situation.

Sean Weber stated in an interview that

He spoke with Hart High principle and the Hart district staff about active shooter scenarios and how the city needs to
be more involved.

| asked around to a few of you and you said you didn’t know or didn’t remember.

He posted these on facebook..

Can | get some clarification as to why he was there and what he was doing?

Do schools meet independently of the District for active shooter scenarios?

They are making it look and sound like we were and are behind on our security issues.
Can one of you please call me on this Monday

Thanks

Joe

Joe Messina

661-257-9250

Trustee William S. Hart Union High School District.

jmessina@hartdistrict.org
www.hartdistrict.org



